PREVIOUS MEETING: MARCH, 6th 2005 
Tracy welcomed all at the meeting. A lively debate ensued about hosting the 2009 National Show and it was decided to wait until a special meeting has been convened at which Ann Duckworth will address the Society.

Various members offered their personal tips to do with orchids and their growing. The following method to convert light meters of cameras to footcandles was found by Mike Wigley in an American Orchid Society Bulletin of October 1974 and is repeated here for the information of members:-

“You can use the meter on your camera to measure light as follows:

 1. Hold the camera pointed toward the centre of a clean, white surface. Hold it as close to the surface as the smallest diameter of the latter, but do so in a manner that does not cast a shadow on the white surface.        2. Set the camera for ASA 10.3, set the shutter for 1/100 second. The following conversion table will allow you to translate “f” – stops into footcandles. f 3.4=400 fc; f 4=500 fc; f 4.5=650 fc, f 5=800 fc; f 5.6=1000 fc; f 6.3=1300 fc; f 8=2000 fc; f 10=3200 fc; f 11=4000 fc; f 12=5200 fc; f 16=6400 fc; This conversion scale was developed by S.A. Schwartz and published in Orchidata, Volume 1, No. 5, 1961.”

Apologies: were received from Stan Winson.

PLANT TABLE:

Thank you to everyone who brought plants to the table. It was great to have such a lovely display. The result of the members’ votes for the plant table was as follows:-

	Hybrids:
	1st
	Miltonia explorer
	-
	Marietjie Jordaan



	
	2nd
	Den Dals Glory X Blue Twinkle
	-
	Maureen Wells



	
	3rd
	Vanda Josephine van Brero X V. Patou


	-
	Mavis Downey

	Species:
	1st
	Dendrochilum magnum
	-
	Lina Muller



	
	2nd
	Lycaste cruenta
	-
	Selwyn & Toni Krull



	
	3rd
	A tie between:

· Aerangis mystacidii

· Cattleya skinnerii
	-

-
	Robert & Tracy Moss

Carol van Niekerk


Raffle:
The plant on raffle, a Dtps Pulcherrum was won by Trevor Steinke. May 
you enjoy your plant.

GONUBIE GOSSIP: 

Shop News:
Please note that the shop is only open on the day of the meeting ½ an hour before the meeting starts, unless an alternative date is given in the newsletter.

Members’ News:

A warm welcome to Suneya & Ken Harvey who have joined us this month. We hope you enjoy many years of orchid growing with us.

Sadly we say goodbye to Marietjie and Jorrie Jordaan, who will be moving to Oudtshoorn soon. We wish you all the best in your new home.

Thank you to Mavis Downey who donated a book on orchid culture for beginners to the Society. Find this lovely book in our library.

2011 Cape Town Bid:

The bid of Cape Town to host the 2011 World Orchid Conference was unsuccessful as it has been awarded to Singapore.

NEXT MEETING – 3rd  April 2005 

Tracy will explain to you how to read your orchid labels. 

There will be a plant table so remember to bring your flowering plants which must have been in your possession for at least 6 months or longer.

GOS QUIZ:

MARCH’S ANSWER:

Colmanara = Miltonia x odontoglossum x ondicium. The first correct entry drawn and winner of a Paphiopedilum hybrid was Carol van Niekerk. Congratulations and good luck with your plant.

APRIL’S QUESTION:

Cattleya Skinneri has been given a new generic name.

(a) What is the new generic name?

(b) Name one other Cattleya species that has also been given this new generic name.

(c) What is the new name based on?

